Bellringers Report 2024/5

We have had a fairly quiet year, with only 3 visiting ringing teams and 1 wedding.

We continue to be a team of 7 and could really do with a few more people. As if more than one person cannot make either practice night on a Thursday or a Sunday morning, ringing is difficult.

In August last year we decided to have our set of handbells overhauled by the Whitechapel Foundry who happen to have their office in Bromley. So one day 4 of us took them over. All 13 bells needed repairing and/or retuning costing over £2000. But it was well worth the money, as it is possible they hadn’t had any attention since the 1800s. They are a valuable asset to the ringers and the church.

Moving forward we shall be ringing for VE Day on May 8th and for 3 weddings.
